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August 3l,20ll

Mr. Paresh Khatri
Alameda County Department of Environmental Health
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway
Alameda. CA 94502

Re: Request for Response - No Further Action Request
ARCO Service Station No.0374
6407 Telegraph Avenue
Oakland, California
ACEH Case No. RO0000078

Dear Mr. Khatri,

As you may be aware, Atlantic Richfield Company (ARC) has retained the services of
Closure Solutions, Inc. in a statewide effort to identiff environmental cases that appear to

meet the State criteria for low-threat closure. Based on Closure Solutions' review, the above

referenced case does not appear to pose a significant threat to human health, environmental

receptors, or the reasonably anticipated beneficial uses of water, and a formal No Further

Action Request (closure request) was submitted to your offrce on July 27,2011.

Pursuant to California Code of Regulations (CCR) Title 23 52814.6, if an agency does not

respond to a closure request within 60 days, the closure request is considered to be in de facto

denial. Because of this, ARC respectfully requests that you respond to the closure request by

September 25,2011 or it will be considered de facto denial.

We are very interested facilitating your review of this closure request, and would be happy to

meet with you to discuss the justification for closure at your convenience. If you have any

questions, please feel free to contact me at (916) 760-7025.

Sincerely,

Closure Solutions, Inc.') zbab
Kathleen A. Waldo
Senior Project Engineer

cc: Ms Shannon Couch, Atlantic Richfield Company
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4600 Northgate Boulevard " Suite 230 o Sacramento, CA95834
(800) 988-7880


